
 

At  a Meeting of Chetton Parish Council, held  2nd July, 2019 

                                                                                                     
Present     Mr.T.Maiklem, Mr.E.Crawford Clarke,  Mr.J.Dunn,  Mr.M.Clarke,      
        Mrs.D.Pearce, Mr.J.Mottershead, Mr.R.Fox 

 
Apologies Mr.J.White (work commitment),  Cllr. R.Tindall (attending another meeting)   

 
 Matters arising 
  Co-option of Councillor  M/s Fleur Whittingham was co-opted to the Parish 
  Council.  She then signed an of Acceptance of Office Declaration 

 
Confirmation of Minutes of the previous meeting The Minutes of the previous   
  meeting were unanimously accepted as a correct record.  It was noted that  
  Mr.Fox and Mr.White had apologised for absence at the previous meeting. 
 
Correspondence  All SALC bulletins has been forwarded to Councillors. 

 
Highways  It was noted that there had been little or no improvement in local highways.         
 

Planning Consent for application 18/03091/ FUL Replacement of existing   
  bungalow with 1 / 1.5 storey four bedroom dwelling and associated  
  landscaping (amended description and plans) - The Old Post   
  Office Chetton Bridgnorth Shropshire      
     

 Consent for Application 19/01614, erection of detached garage with  
  woodstore  following  removal of existing outbuildings at The Old Down  
  School, Chetton    

    
Application  19/02878/PMBPA  Spring,  Glazeley, change of use from 

 agricultural to residential.   No comments were required by the Planning 
 Department. 
  

Finance    Annual Audit of Accounts.  The completed accounts documents were  
  inspected by Councillors and following their verification, were signed by the 
  Chairman. 
 
  Cheques required Clerk £277.46, HMRC £69.20,  Lengthsman   
    £500,  Intellergy £16,756,96 (Village Hall Account previous cheque  
   returned and cancelled), V.Turner (Audit) £65. 
 
  Following difficulties with Nat West Bank it was agreed that  the clerk should 
  look into the possibilities of moving the Parish Council bank   
  account to The Nationwide Building Society or Lloyds Bank in Bridgnorth.  It 
  was also agreed that Internet banking should be set up. 

       



 Accounts were accepted on a proposal by E.Crawford Clarke and seconded by Jo 
 Dunn. 
       

 Other parish concerns     There were no further matters to discuss 
 
 Date of next meeting      The next meeting would be held on Tuesday, 3rd 
September 

  

  


